EMAILS
The email below was sent to each of the six members of the group named by the Irish Times in their article on what they call the House Price Register in March 2010. Chaired by the Department for the Environment, Heritage and Local Government the group includes the government departments and organisations below.

1. Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government (chair) : press-office@environ.ie
2. Irish Auctioneers and Valuers Institute : info@iavi.ie
3. Central Statistics Office : information@cso.ie
4. Department of Justice, Equality and Law Reform : info@justice.ie
5. National Property Services Regulatory Authority : info@psr.ie
6. Property Registration Authority :  webmaster@prai.ie
THE EMAIL
Sent May, 17th, AM
Dear Sirs,

I understand from a report in the Irish Times, which I believe has been confirmed by the Housing Minister, that the Department of Housing Environment and Local Government has formed a working group to examine the delivery of the government’s commitment to put in place a House Price Database (HPD), and that your organisation is part of that working group.

I write to ask the following:

1. Have terms of reference for the working group been agreed

2. Has a timeline been established for the introduction of the HPD

3. Has the working group been provided with financial or other support (eg the use of  solicitors)

4.  Has a definition of the data items to be included in the HPD been agreed

If the answer to any of the above is positive, and if the information can be made public, I would be most grateful for any details. If the answer to all the above is negative or if the information cannot be made public, then I would be grateful for any information as to the progress of this important working group.

Thank you in advance,

THE RESPONSES
Up to May 19th, PM
IAVI – no response

PRAI – no response

NPSRA – response one week later which referred me to the “convenor of the group”, the DoEHLG who are responsible for “dissemination” of  any information in respect of the group
DoJ – no response

CSO – politely referred me to the DoEHLG, under whose auspices the CSO say the “Group” is operating
DoEHLG – see below:

“My name is  and I am involved in the house price database
project in the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local
Government. The Department has held meetings with a broad range of interested
parties to gather views on the shape that such a register might take.
This range of interested parties includes the Department of Justice,
Equality and Law Reform, Central Statistics Office, Institute of
Auctioneers and Valuers of Ireland, Property Registration Authority,
National Property Regulatory Services Authority and the Department of
F nance. Once the work of this group has concluded, recommendations will
be made to Government. The timing of the establishment of the register
will be determined by a range of factors including the possible need to
amend the Data Protection Acts to allow for achieved sales prices to be
published. Regards,”

Which prompted this further email “Thank you very much for your reply.  You say "Once the work of this group has concluded, recommendations will  be made to Government." Does the "group" have terms of reference, deadlines, financial or other official support, and if so do you have any details that could be made public?”

To which the following response was received “Apologies, I am afraid I do not have any more details which I can make available”

 
